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Kia ora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School –      16 February 2024 
 
The cooler mornings are creeping in – as I travel down the Moutere Valley in the mornings, there are a few trees now starting 
to change colour … it seems a bit early really!  
 
Thanks for helping our students get back into the routine of school again – everyone is happy to be back into the rhythmn of 
school again - focused on great learning! That’s awesome!! 
 
 

HAPPENINGS AROUND OUR SCHOOL! 

● The new sandpit is fantastic! Thanks, Casey Fordyce, for building this for us. The next addition to this is a water tank 
and pump … watch this space! Apologies ahead of time if uniforms get a bit mucky – all in the name of creative play! 

● Sports teams are starting to get sorted. Registrations are out for Touch Rugby and Ki o Rahi.  

● Our Janszoon team are off on their first weekend adventure this year. Our Janszoon ambassadors, Cordt, TK, Mateo 
and Liam are heading to Totaranui for their summer retreat! Thanks Mr Fitz who goes along to support them with 
this! 

● As a result of the community consultation, the school has quickly acted on the following initiatives … 
o Our school community requested greater exposure to music and the chance to learn an instrument. The 

school has purchased a class set of ukuleles and keyboards. Room 2 is our current music space, and Kathy is 
now teaching each class one hour per fortnight, music!  

o Our school community asked for the possibility of more vege gardens at school and students having the 
chance to be more involved in growing vegetables. Thanks to Bunnings Richmond and Motueka Contracting, 
this has now happened too! 

o Your thoughts about how our school can continue to ‘be the best it can be’ are really valuable and we 
appreciate the time taken by many of our families to talk to us and share ideas! 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES news 

The school Board will meet for the first time next week.  
 
As the school year starts, it is a good time to remind our community of who is on the Board and the roles. We thank the 
following members for taking on the following roles: 
Board Chair – Presiding Member - Nellie Bell, Deputy Chair Presiding Member – Daisy Cole, School Finances – Eric Gardner 
and Staff Representative – Mike Lynch. Other members of the Board are: Tamanui Uerata, Casey Fordyce, Rachel Parkins and 
Heather Baigent.  
 

School gates 
We have a number of younger students who are known to see a gate and will head out onto the road. 
Keeping the gates closed is vitally important to their safety. If you go through a gate, we ask that you 

check that it closes behind you. We have now painted RED lines inside the grounds near each exit. We 

are now teaching students to wait behind these lines before exiting the school. This is an important 
learning for many of our younger students.  Thanks for your on-going support with this. 
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LMS Try-athalon!  
Our school try-athlon is coming up really soon! Students have started preparing for this at 
school. We look forward to having a great event held here at school on Friday 1 March. 
Details for the event are as follows: 
9:00am start with Year 4 & 5 students, followed by Years 1,2,3 and finally Year 6, 7 & 8s. 

We are planning a practice on 29th February (Thursday) for everyone. Therefore, if bikes and helmets could be 
brought to school on Thursday for the practice. The bikes will be kept at school, locked in classrooms overnight and 
brought out again for the Friday event. Please make sure children have togs on these days. A good idea is for 
students to wear their togs under uniforms for ease of changing. Footwear is essential for cycling! Many thanks! 
 

School swimming programme! 
With the district swimming champs approaching (Wednesday 13 March), the school pool will close on the Friday of 
that same week (Friday 15 March).  
A special thanks to the Tasman District Council who donate $1000 towards the running costs of our pool and to all 
the users over the holidays who make use of this great asset! 
 

Whats ahead of us this term… 
Board meeting Thursday 22 February Staffroom - 

LMS Try-athlon Friday 1 March School grounds All students 

LMS Swim champs Monday 4  March School pool All students 

Life Education 4 – 8 March Harolds van All students 

Mana Whaitake Tuesday 5  March Kaiteriteri Senior students 

Motueka Swim champs  Wednesday 13 March Motueka High Swim finalists 

Year 7 / 8 immunisation Thursday 21  March School All Y7 / 8 

Board meeting Thursday 28 March Staffroom - 

Easter break Thursday 29 March – 2 April - School closed 

Last day term 1 Friday 12 April   

First day term 2 Monday 29 April   

TEACHER ONLY DAY TUESDAY 4 JUNE  All schools – Motueka district 

 
SCHOOL PROCEDURE REVIEW 

 

At Lower Moutere we use SchoolDocs to maintain a comprehensive, up-todate set of policies and procedures. 
These policies and procedures follow guidelines and legislation and best practice and have been tailored for our 
school. Staff and our school community all have access to SchoolDocs, which can be done by going to 
https://www.schooldocs.co.nz/ and searching Lower Moutere School. Once you are logged in you can use quick 
links under the ‘parents and whānau tab’ on the left-hand side.  
Throughout the year we will advise you via our newsletter what policies are up for review.  
The community user name is: lowermoutere The community password is: respectful 
Currently, the procedure that is being reviewed is… 

● Community Conduct expectations 
● Parent involvement 
● Communicating with parents 

 
 Thanks for your support for Lower Moutere School! 
 
Chris Bascand (JP) Principal 

 

Absentee Messages - Please notify the school of your child’s absence before the start of school each day.  
Please note: When texting the school cellphone please include your name, so that we know who the 
message is from, as we do not have contacts stored on this phone. 
Ph: 526 7775 or Txt: 027 339 8801 
Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for absence – thanks! 
 

     
 



   

 
 

 
 



   

 

   
 

 



   

 

  
 

  



   

 
 
 
 

 
Golden Apiaries is a small family-owned business servicing Tasman, Golden Bay and Marlborough. They 

supply raw honey, pollination services and queens. The closest stockists of Tasman Gold Honey are Potters 

Patch in Motueka, which has their full range, Toad Hall, BeetRoot and Connings. You can also purchase 

directly through Chooice or by emailing info@goldenapiaries.co.nz 
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